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Q.  For the four projects for which Hydro seeks approval has Hydro determined that all equipment 1 

parts required have been procured or that the supply chain for procurement of the parts has not 2 

been adversely impacted by the COVID-19 pandemic? Please detail the steps that Hydro has 3 

taken to ensure the delivery of the required equipment and materials. 4 

A. Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro (“Hydro”) has utilized existing Holyrood Thermal Generating 5 

Station service contracts to procure the equipment and materials required for the proposed 6 

supplemental capital projects. Equipment and materials have been ordered and are due to be 7 

delivered to site prior to the commencement of the proposed projects, although there is some 8 

risk of delivery of necessary contractor personal protective equipment prior to the conclusion of 9 

the current Unit 3 outage and this could then necessitate an outage later in the fall. Hydro has 10 

confirmed with these service providers that there is currently no anticipated impact to delivery 11 

of equipment parts as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic at this time. Hydro will continue to 12 

maintain close contact with the service providers on delivery. 13 


